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Provider Services Directorate
Charter House
Parkway 

Welwyn Garden City
Herts  AL8  6JL
Telephone:  01707 390855
Date:  13th April 2007
Ref:   JC:gal
Distribution to all Staff in Provider Services

Dear Colleagues

Re: The Future of Provider Services in Hertfordshire

Following discussions that took place at the PCT Board meetings on the 28th March 2007, it has been agreed that a Provider Services Board will now be formally established, as part of the development of an increasingly ‘arms length’ and independent future for PCT Provider Services.  I very much hope that you will welcome this decision, as it will enable you and other colleagues to become involved in helping to influence the way forward.

This decision is in line with what is happening elsewhere in the country, as PCTs become more focused on their commissioning responsibilities.   As of the 1st April 2007, all PCTs are expected to have arrangements in place to manage their Provider Services at ‘arms length’ from 1st April 2007.  These arrangements are expected to include the following: 

· Separate governance arrangements 

· PCT Non Executive Director(s) as part of the Provider Management Board

· Separate budgets and reporting lines

· A separate Service Level Agreement (SLA) for community health and out of hospital services

Stuart Bloom, the Chairman of West Hertfordshire PCT and Phil Picton, a Non Executive Director of East & North Hertfordshire PCT have both volunteered to provide non executive leadership to the Provider Services Board, which will become a formal Sub Committee of the Boards.  Their leadership and energy will be important in making positive progress. 

There is no ‘blue-print’ per se for the future of existing PCT Providers, either locally or nationally, but the following possible options have been highlighted:

· Community Foundation Trusts

· Social Enterprises

· Children’s Trusts

· Care Trusts

· Integrated Community, and Acute Trusts

· Community Interest Companies

· Limited Companies with Specialist Personal Medical Services

· The private sector

I would like to arrange is a series of opportunities for us to meet to discuss these various options, and to listen to your views and any concerns you may have.   No decisions have been taken to date, as I believe that it is profoundly important to involve you in the future direction of travel, and in the thinking behind any changes we propose, as we go forward.  To that end, we will be arranging a series of staff meetings.  We will also be talking to our staff side colleagues about their active involvement in these meetings and any future plans. 
I hope that you will be able to attend one of these meetings, and would encourage you to let me know if there is anything in particular you would like to see on the agenda.   

With all best wishes

Yours sincerely
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